
NOTICE OF VACATION OF THE ALLEY and A PORTION OF WHITETAIL STREET IN BLOCK 40, 
SAWMILL ADDITION, TOWN OF UPTON, WYOMING 

 
 To All It May Concern: A petition has been filed with the Upton Town Council requesting that it 
vacate a public street in the Town of Upton, Wyoming, as follows: 
 

a) The alley in Block 40, Sawmill Addition, Upton, Weston County, Wyoming between Laurel 
Avenue and Sawmill Avenue. 

 
b) That portion of Whitetail Street lying between and immediately adjacent to Block 40 on the 

south and Block 47 on the north, Sawmill Avenue to the east and Laurel Avenue to the west, 
Sawmill Addition, Upton, Weston County, Wyoming. 

 
All objections to the vacation or claims for damages by reason of such vacation must be filed in 

writing with the Upton Town Clerk, P.O. Box 203, Upton, Wyoming, 82730, or at the Upton Town Hall, 
before noon on the 13th day of October, 2020. If not timely filed, this may be vacated without reference to 
such objections or claims for damages.  The Town Council will consider this matter at its meeting on October 
13, 2020, at 7:15 P.M.  

 
DATED this 8th day of September 2020. 
 
        

Kelley Millar, Clerk/Treasurer 
 
Publish: September 17th & 24th and October 1st, 2020 

 


